
ANOUNCEMENTS
Looking for Service Work? The District has positions available. 
For information come to the District Meetings held the third Monday
of every month located at New Guilford Brethren in Christ Church, 
1575 Mont Alto Rd., Chambersburg, PA 17202. Meeting time is 
7pm to 8pm. You can also visit our website at www.d35pa-aa.org 
and view the Service Positions page.

60th Annual E.P.G.S.A. Convention Gettysburg, PA  November 3–5
Details and Registration Form at www.area59aa.org
  

NEW MEETINGS
CHAMBERSBURG EARLY BIRD
473 Wolf Avenue, Chambersburg, PA 17201
Monday at 6:30 AM (Open Discussion & Handicap Accessible)

SHIIPPENSBURG 10:37 YPAA
Shippensburg University Campus, Adams Drive, multipurpose room 
at Naugle Hall, Shippensburg, PA 17257
Friday at 10:37 PM (Open Discussion, Speaker 1st Friday and 
Anniversary last Friday of the month)

GO TO www.d35pa-aa.org TO VIEW ALL MEETINGS AND 
UPCOMING EVENTS.

ANNIVERSARIES
THE FAIRFIELD GROUP
St. John Lutheran Church, 13 E. Main St., Fairfield PA
8:00PM the last Wednesday of the month OA

SEPTEMBER
Doug – 31 years
Chris – 27 years

OCTOBER
Darcy – 26 years
Paul – 1 year

NOVEMBER
Laurie – 33 years
Carol – 29 years

CHAMBERSBURG, BIG BOOK MEETING  
Community Center, 145 E. King St. in Room C-3, Chambersburg, PA
7:00PM the last Sunday of the month OA

OCTOBER
Brian – 7 years

Statement Of Purpose
District  35  Newsletter  “The  Communicator”  is  published  to  foster  unity  and
facilitate  communication  among AA  members  and  groups. The Communicator
aims to be instrumental  in carrying the AA message. This quarterly newsletter
seeks to publish groups histories, anniversaries and functions with the purpose of
bringing  us  all  together.  In  the  future  we  will  include  personal  stories  of
experience, strength and hope. Material will be reviewed by a committee member
of The Communicator. Nothing published by The Communicator should be thought
of as a statement of District 35 or AA policy.

Emotional Sobriety
A Crucial Par t of the Addicts Growth

In 1958, The Grapevine published a letter written by AA 
co-founder Bill Wilson titled “The Next Frontier-Emotional 
Sobriety.” He was hopeful that we would make emotional 
sobriety a movement within the organization at the time. 
While it did not become it's own movement many AA 
veterans are aware of the value of emotional sobriety. Visit 
http://silkworth.net/aahistory/emotionalsobriety.html to 
read this letter.

If you have a story you would like to share in The 
Communicator please email newsletter@35pa-aa.org

PHOTO CONTEST!
The Grapevine is holding a competition for 
photographers to be featured in their Wall 
Calendar. Entries should reflect the joy of living, 
serenity, and other sobriety themes. Go to 
http://www.aagrapevine.org/photocontest for details 
and to enter.

“I have found that the process of discovering who 
I really am begins with knowing who I really 
don't want to be.” 
 ― Alcoholics Anonymous
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